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gather the alumni for any banquet during the bottom
of the depression. As it now appears that this country
is rapidly emerging from its gloom, efforts will be made
to use every means to foster a big turnout for the June,
1934, meeting at which time the class of 1909 will
celebrate its twenty-fifth anniversary.

The placement department at the “Tech” is closely
allied to the alumni. It was organized as part of the
development program to assist graduates and alumni in
finding satisfactory employment. It is its business to
maintain contacts with employers seeking engineering
help. Many hundreds of young men were placed in
positions by the aid of this bureau. It also served as a
frequent meeting place of the younger “grads” and
kept them in closer touch with not only the college but
with each other and thus aided in developing an admir-
able spirit of helpfulness.

The alumni lost two of its outstanding members by
death, Jacob M. Spitzglass, 09, vice-president of the
Republic Flow Meters Company, and Myron B. Rey-
nolds, ’06, city engineer for Chicago. Both of these men
had long and successful engineering careers and were
widely known by the alumni. Their loss will be keenly
felt and mourned by all who had the pleasure of know-
ing these two loyal sons of Armour Institute of
Technology.

Forty-three




